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Chair Timmy Williams called the meeting to order at 7:15 p.m.  Present were Eldon Ball, Anne Smart, Alan Vogt, Dave Shema, Heidi Walker, Elvind Sleveland, Timmy Williams, Steve Russell, Peter Hendrickson
Approved November 15, 2015 Minutes – Moved S Russell, H Walker, one opposed, passed.

Announcements – 
· Volunteer Dinner was scheduled for January 31.  Chairs were invited to submit recommendations for Volunteer of the Year.
Old Business –

· Meet the Mountaineers reported a low turnout.  Members feared it was not well promoted.

· Friction Slabs funding target was nearly met. 

· Website status issues:  A Smart said even younger (tech-savvy) users were reporting difficulty finding items. Folk Dance had more coverage on the old site.  Some were still doing work-arounds.  Noted that the work plan for development and rollout appeared deeply flawed. Safety Committee could not be found. General sense was improvements were making a difference and issues were being addressed.

· Great danger crossing the street yet exists outside the Program Center.  Lighting remains poor; pavement is third world; and traffic calming is not evident.
New Business –
Committee Reports & Announcements
BoD – Patrick Mullaney no report 

Safety Officer –Janine Burkhardt no report. 

Treasurer –John Jecker reported no current statement. 

Secretary – Peter Hendrickson reported nothing new from the Secretary’s virtual desk.

Alpine Scrambling –Steve Russell reported all course dates are scheduled.  Will have conditioners, at least one mandatory, then follow on with separate snow/ice axe from climbing. He counseled caution with diverging scramble/climb safe snow travel cultures.
Backpacking – Mary Roman No report 

Climbing – Dave Shema reported that courses were filling with many on wait lists.  Running short of listed climbs.

Folk Dance – Eivind Sleveland reported that there now is a committee but activities do not get listed as they are not an outdoor activity.  Dave Shema offered to fix the listing issue. Elvind noted that  a certain Info staffer is “very pleasant to deal with.”
Family Activities – Becca Polglase no report.

First Aid – Mary Panza no report. 

Hiking – Heidi Walker reported fully prepared for upcoming sessions with all branches exchanging ideas. Other branches are now also doing Conditioning Hiking Series (CHS).  Hike Seminars are to be established.  Leadership skills sessions are set up.
Leadership – Mike Sweeney/Lawrence Landauer no report.

Midweek Hikes – Ed Lewin no report.

Naturalists – Gordie Swartzman no report.

Navigation – Peter Hendrickson reported that Basic Navigation Course enrollment is looking strong; upcoming GPS class is undersubscribed but instructor base is healthy; Introduction to Map & Compass sessions continue to be well subscribed; and support sessions such as Basic Mentoring and Instructor Training are well staffed. He is making the rounds of corresponding Branch committees to seek input about any revisions to the Basic Course and (as ever) solicit instructors. Vol 2, Issue 4 of Navigation Northwest featured head-to-head compass comparisons, use of “romers,” and tips on big city streets navigation.  Seeking tales of “off trail” experiences.  Next issue will be late March. Routine course posting and management has settled down. Looking forward to 3rd edition of Wilderness Navigation in March. A YouTube navigation skills production session is scheduled for later this month.
Photography – Anne Smart reported hopes for full photo enrollment.

Retired Rovers –Storm Yanicks no report.

Sailing – Alan Vogt reported attempts to get a slot in the magazine.  Classes are barely filling each year.
Paddle Sports – George Swapp no report.

Singles Activities – Eldon Ball reported low attendance.

Skiing – Cindy Hoover no report.
Snowshoeing – Jimmy Jett no report.
UTHR’s – Jack Nichols no report.

Youth Outreach – Becca Polglase no report.

Staff—Suzanne Gerber no report. 
Full Committee discussed: Some activities filled before the opening date.  Noted that some activities (climbs) could be listed but not visible.  Also noted it is not unusual to create climbs for students wish to just climb with friends.  Climb leaders have full authority to refuse a registration.  
Good of the Order
The meeting was adjourned at 8:33 p.m. (Motion S Russell, H Walker). Next meeting is March 19, 2015.

The Seattle Branch meeting occurs on the 3rd Thursday of every odd month, 7pm. For 2015 – 
Mar 19 – May 21 – Jul 16 – Sep 17 – Nov 19
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